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Presidentõs Message 

Summer weather has finally come to Las Vegas!   We have really had it easy this 
spring with temperatures during our rock trips, but, for the next few months, we 
will have to look for cooler places.   Speaking of which, our trip to Cave Lake, just 
south of Ely, was cool and comfortable.   They had snow on Memorial Day 
weekend, and, for our first 2 nights at camp, we had frost on the ground in the 

morning.  

It was a great trip for everyone who attended.   We held our pot luck dinner on 

Friday evening and had 26 in attendance.   By moving the pot luck to Friday night, 
we were able to have a late trip to the Minerva mine on Saturday.   Most of the 
crew   came up to Cave Lake State Park on Friday, arriving in time for a rock trip to 
the Taylor Mine, just 6 miles down the road from the turn off to Cave Lake.   Our 
host, Bill Kogan, told us that his grandfather lived and worked at Taylor Mine from 
the age of 14.   I took a picture of the stone house that his grandfather lived in to 

show the rest of the members.   Imagine living there with your family and having 
the house serve as the post office and general store.  

Bill Moore found a huge piece of cave onyx, which we will bring to the shop to cut 
pieces for the club.   It is too big for our saw.  

On Saturday, we left camp at 1:00pm and headed to Atlanta Mine for an 
opportunity to pick through the tailings.   From there we drove back north to the 
Minerva Mine, which was a tungsten mine until the mill caught fire and the mine 
subsequently closed.   We arrived in time to go through the old mine tailings and 
mine.   Several of us went into the first part of the mine with fluorescing lights.   
We took a dinner break and waited for the sun to set, then hit the big tailing piles 

with fluorescing lights to look for treasures.   Everyone found great rocks that 
fluoresced bright orange, white, green and yellow.   All in all, we stayed until close 
to 10:00pm and headed back to camp and the hotel in Ely for a good nightôs sleep 
for the Sunday adventure.  

Sundayôs activity was a trip to Ward Mining district for pyrite, jasper and agate.  
We went up to the old abandoned mine buildings for core samples and collected 
some dirt to run for gold.   After returning to camp and having lunch, the guys 
processed the dirt in Craig Tremmelôs mini high-banker.   They found some flour 
gold, which Craig had to take home to finish processing.   I took a picture of all the 

guys and dogs watching the proceedings with great interest.  

During our non - rock -hounding time, we all went fishing at Cave Lake.   The first 

time I went to the lake, everyone else had caught their limit and I was trying to 
beat Bill to get my limit before he did.   I was trying for fish number 4, when I 
started reeling in what I thought was a very feisty fish, and realized that, not only 
did I have a fish on the hook, but a second fish had tangled in the line.   What a 
hoot!  

 We found out that there was a free fishing day on Saturday, where everyone 
could go fishing without a license or a park permit, so the lake was very busy that 
day.     

  

Volume 71 Issue 6 

Upcoming Events  

July 7 -  Board Meeting  

July 11 -  General Meeting  

Wire Wrapping -  each 
Monday except General 
Meeting night, 3 PM or 6 
PM at the Shop  

Silversmithing -  each 
Tuesday, 5 PM at the Shop  

Beading -  Resumes July 
14th, Thursday, at 6 PM at 
the Shop.  

See page 8 for more class 
information  

 

A NEWSLETTER FOR ROCKHOUNDS SINCE 1940  

from Sue Moore  

Southern  Nevada  Gem &  Minera l  Soc ie ty  
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General Meeting Summary - June 6, 2011 

If you have not had the opportunity to go to Cave Lake State Park, I recommend that you put it on your 
bucket list.  

 I canôt thank Bill Kogan enough for all of the time and planning that went into his research and planning for 
this trip.   He had health issues in January, so to have him put all the time and miles on his truck to put this 
weekend together was just awesome.  

Board Meeting Summary - June 2, 2011 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM and the pledge of allegiance was recited.  

The minutes from Board meeting on 28 April were read and approved. Sheri Johnson was acting secretary at 
the April 28th meeting.  

Treasurerôs report was given by Pat Skeary. 

Un - finished business:  

Peggy Sue Moore is working on the county business license.  

Field trips: We need suggestions for July. A suggestion for a tour of the titanium factory in Henderson, Three 
Kids mine calls Jeremy Twitchell 990 -8928 or Jeremytwitchell@hbcpub.com , and the Nevada Test Site Tour. 
Glenn Beye will check on the Nevada test site bus tour. Reminder to all, YOU MUST BE A MEMBER OF THE 

CLUB TO GO ON A TOUR OR FIELD TRIP .  

The trip to Ely area at Cave Lake will have sign up Monday. The dates will include 10 -11 -12 June. There will 

be scheduled activities each day. The Gold Club will also be at the rest stop near Wheeler Peak at Osceola 
road on highway 50/6. They will be selling five Gallon buckets of dirt for panning at $7.50 each.  

Bylaw Committee: Clare Breneman will continue to work on the changes in July. Clare also reports that the 

zoo was not getting copies of our bulletin. Discussion followed a suggestion to design a tri - fold information 
sheet to hand out at the Zoo. The Tri - fold would cost much less. Lorrilee will design it and copy of the tri - fold 
would be sent through Clare to review.  

Faceting: the next class will have four students and we have repairs to make, one MDR had a power failure 
which will cost $80.00. Older machines will be down at times. Students will be permitted to bring their own 
machines. Persons renting faceting machines will need to show qualifications to use the equipment. An 
accounting system will be available for all parts when machines are rented.  

Lockers need to be rented and used; small lockers are $5.00 large is $10.00. Bring your own lock. Rules 
about what will be stored need to be formulated.  

Some discussion about coordinating entry to the shop. A meeting with the club supervisors will be held the 
first week in July.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:00  

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 PM and the pledge of allegiance was recited.  

The minutes from the general meeting on 2 May 2011 were read and approved without correction.  

The treasurerôs report was given by Pat Skeary noting a sizable increase in funds.  The report is available at 
the front table.  

Membership today reported by John Stackhouse was 378.  

Committee Reports:  

Rock hounds and Rock Stars: Mary Beth Paladino reports she will have a new web site. Mary Beth presented a 
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thank you letter from B. Mahlon Brown JHS from the department of the Bear CLAWS after school program. Kate 
Smith listed 13 days that volunteers from the SNGMS gave earth sciences classes.  

Trips: Doris Currington gave a talk about the trip to the Kingston range, good camping and facilities with areas of 
fossils and an old mine. Part of the road was blocked because of a wash out  

Sunshine: Dottie Fusch reports Ed Rupprecht is in St. Rose hospital room 315 after a fall and a broken hip. He is 
recovering and in good spirits. He will be going to rehabilitation in Henderson. Bill Lemon was in the hospital, 
however he has recovered enough to come to tonightôs meeting. 

Library: Still looking for books and a book shelf. Let us know if you know a source.  

Birthdays were noted and the birth stone was pearl, and alexandrite.  

The Break for refreshments and tickets was given.  

New Business: For Silver classes see Tony and Frank. Wire wrapping will be on Mondays. Beading Classes will 
start on July 14. See Mike Kirk for rock tumbling. Remember to rent lockers to store your personal items and your 

projects.  

The sign up for the Ely trip is here. The trip will include 10 -11 -12 June and activities will be planned for each day. 
There is to be pot luck Friday at 6:00 PM. Dress warmly, it is still snowing at times in that area.  

Trip to the Nevada test Site. Glenn Beye will coordinate the trip. We need at least 25 and no more than 50 partici-
pants over the age of 14. Citizenship is necessary. No cameras or recording devices. Your full name street address 

and date and place of birth must be given. All participants must be registered before 18 July. The trip will be Mon-
day 25 July 2011.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:08 PM.  Drawings were held.  

Published monthly by:  

 Southern Nevada Gem & Mineral Society  

P.O. Box 94744  

Las Vegas, NV 89193  

Nevada Test Site Tour  
The date for the tour is Monday 25 July 2011; Start time is 7:30 AM 
returning at 3:30 ï 4:PM. Meeting point is at the Atomic Testing Museum 
755 East Flamingo road near Terribleôs Casino. You must be a citizen over 14 
years of age to go on this tour. I will need 25 minimum and 46 maximum 
participants, so please be sure you will go when you sign up. We will have a 
handicap accessible bus.  

Everyone needs to bring their own lunch and snacks. Bring plenty to drink as 
well.  

NO phones, cameras, or other devices are allowed. No Pets. No Booze.  

Call me, at 702 -354 -9808, email To Beyedad@cox.net, I will need to know 
your: Full name, date and place of birth, citizen ship, your phone number 
and Street address. Please sign up with me or send the form to me. I must 
have them all complete by 18 July 2011 to deliver as a batch.  

Prohibited Items: Cameras, Cellular phones, Weapons, Explosives, Any 
Item Prohibited by Law, Controlled Substances, Ammunition, Incendiary 
Devices, Binoculars, Optical Devices, Transmitting& Receiving Devices (PDA, 
BlackBerry, etc.), Laptops & Associated Media, Alcohol, Chemical Irritants. 

Pets & Animals, Global Positioning System (GPS), Recorders, Portable Data 
Storage Devices  

P
h

o
to

 C
o

u
rte

s
y
 o

f B
ill &

 S
u

e
 M

o
o
re

 



PAGE 4 THE POLISHED SLAB JUNE 2011 

Kingston 
Range Field 

Trip  

Washout  

P
h

o
to

s
 C

o
u
rte

s
y
 o

f 
B

ill &
 S

u
e
 M

o
o
re

 



PAGE 5 THE POLISHED SLAB JUNE 2011 

Cave 

Lake  

Bill Koganôs Grandfather lived in 

this house at  Taylor Mine.  
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All the establishments featured in this section 
offer discounts to SNGMS members.  Be sure to 
show your membership card when making a 
purchase, and say that the Southern Nevada Gem 

& Mineral Society sent you!  

Discounts  

Available  

 

 

Wanted: Ride on field trips.  Willing to share gas cost or make other arrangements.  

Contact Bob Lofaro at 702 -614 -4351  

Wanted: Coordinator for Justin Timberlake Golf Tournament sales. Contact Peggy Sue 

Moore at 702 -434 -6072  or email her at: backyardgems@yahoo.com  

To place an advertisement on the bulletin board contact the editor at 702 -631 -5291 or 

email sngms_editor@yahoo.com  



Dis  
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SNGMS 2011 Meetings  
 

Mar  03 Board  July 28 Board  

      07 General  Aug 01 General  

 31 Board  Sep 08 Board  

Apr  04 General   12 General  

 28 Board   29 Board  

May  02 General  Oct  03 General  

June02 Board  Nov 03 Board  

 06 General   07 General  

July 07 Board  Dec Open  

July 11 General    

 

All Meetings at 3111 S. Valley View 
Blvd. Bldg. E. Board Meetings at 
Shop, Suite 125, General  Meetings at 
Suite 122.  

SNGMS General Meeting  

 

1st Monday of every month  

(2nd Monday if holiday falls on 
the first Monday)  

Non - members welcome!  

 

3111 S. Valley View Blvd, E -122  

Las Vegas, NV  

 

Show & Sell   5-6 PM 

Meeting   6-8 PM 

Finding the Shop and General Meeting Location  

Proceeding west on Desert Inn Road, take the first right past So. Valley View Blvd. into the industrial park area. 
Drive past the building on your right, then jog right, then left and you will be in front of Building E.  

S
o

. V
a
lle

y
 V

ie
w

 B
lv

d
.

 

W. Sirius Ave.  

W. Desert Inn Rd . 

3111 So. Valley View 
Blvd, Building E  

Meeting Location 
Suite 122  

Shop Suite 125  

 

 

Please, under no circumstances , park in front of Unit 124 (the unit next to the Shop). The 

owner of the unit comes in at odd hours and needs access to his parking spaces. There is 

ample parking across from the Shop that is not in front of any unit.  

Please if you hear of any SNGMS member in need of a bit of sunshine due to accident, 
illness, death in the family or other need, call me ðDottie Fusch at 648 -5886 (recorder 
on). Cards will be sent to let the member know that we care and wish them well.   

Ed Rupprecht was in St. Rose hospital after a fall and a broken hip. He is recovering 
and in good spirits. He will be going to rehabilitation in Henderson.  

Bill Lemon was in the hospital, however he was able to come to the June meeting.  

from Dottie Fusch  

Messengers Receive Honorary Degrees  

Lifetime SNGMS members, George and Priscilla Messenger, were awarded honorary degrees from Hillsdale 
College in Hillsdale, Michigan in May of this year. George received an honorary Doctor of Science degree, while 
Priscilla received an honorary Doctor of Business Degree.  
 

George is currently serving as the Financial Advisor to SNGMS.  He and Priscilla have held many positions during 
their membership.  He has been a Board Member, Vice President, and Webmaster.  Priscilla has been Secretary 
and Sunshine Chairman.  
 
Congratulations to them on this achievement!  
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Classes, Classes, Classes!  
Wire wrapping, led by Sue Moore, meets on Mondays (except for the General Meeting 
night) at 3 PM and again at 6 PM.  This month the classes donôt start until June 20th due 
to holiday and camping trip. The projects will be: June 20 -  Triangle pendant by Sheila 
Tremmel, and June 27 -  Arrow or Bowtie Bracelet. Sign up with Sue Moore at 702 -434 -

6072 to get on the email list to receive wire wrapping class information.  

The beading class is still working on their individual projects.  The next meeting is July 
14th at 6 PM. Contact Pat Skeary at 702 -459 -2649 to sign up for beading or for more 
information.  

Silversmithing meets every Tuesday at 5 PM.  The class does not do group projects, but 
help is available to get you through your first basic project and then to help you, as 
needed, as you complete your own individual projects.  The class is experimenting with 
using copper as well as silver to create jewelry. Contact Frank Auerswald at 702 -743 -

4840 for additional information.  

The faceting class is meeting on Tuesdays for this session. The next class is being formed, and the time and day 
will depend on the need of the students. Sign up sheets are available at the SNGMS Shop, or at the meeting. The 
donation for the faceting class is $20.00 per session, with an expected length of at least five sessions. The current 

class is extended well beyond the five sessions, but the next class will be limited to four students so it should 
progress more quickly.  

A sign up sheet is also available for Clock Making with Tom Skeary. A class in rock tumbling is going to be held on 
a Wednesday evening.  If you are interested be sure you are on the sign up sheet so you will be notified. Again, 
the sheet is available in the Shop.  

Chuck Huebler is offering a drop in shop maintenance class on Saturday mornings.  Come in at 10 AM and he will 
teach you about maintaining your lapidary equipment.  

Examples of the wire wrapping and beading projects are displayed in the SNGMS Shop, so come down and take a 
look. Wire wrapping, beading, and silversmithing classes have a very modest donation of $5.00 per session, that 
goes to the club. Other class donations may vary, depending on what is included in the class and the expected 
wear to the shop equipment. All classes are held in the SNGMS Shop.  

 

Lockers Now Available  

Two sizes of lockers are now available for rental in the shop.  Provide your own lock and enjoy the 

convenience of storing tools and materials between classes or lapidary sessions.  Large lockers -  

$10.00 and small lockers -  $5.00 per month.  

Faceting Class  
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Supervisors will be glad to help anyone who is unfamiliar with the 
equipment to learn, and to get certified.  

For safety, users of the shop equipment are requested to wear closed 
shoes. They also need to wear eye protection and a mask and/or hearing 
protection, depending on their activity.  Goggles, hearing protection, and 
masks are available at the shop. Wearing old clothes is recommended  

Be mindful of what you are doing in the shop, as equipment (and You) can 
be damaged. If you donôt know, or arenôt sure of the equipment operation, 

ask for assistance.  The supervisors are there to help you.  

If none of the listed times are convenient for you, contact Tom at 702 -630 -
6796 or Chuck at 702 -686 -4186  and they will try to accommodate your 

schedule if possible.  

 

Shop Talk  

 
from Chuck 

Huebler and 

Tom Skeary  

Sunday  

Monday  

Tuesday  

Closed  

Wednesday  12 noon -9 PM 

Thursday*  12 noon -9 PM 

Friday  12 noon -9 PM 

Saturday  10 AM ï9 PM 

SNGMS Workshop 

Schedule  

*Closed after 6 PM on the 
Thursday of the Board Meeting.  

Supervisors will close the shop if 
no one comes in after two hours.  
The next shift supervisor will then 
re -open the shop.  

Fees  

Trim Saw $3.00 per hour, all 
other equipment is $5.00 per 
hour, after the first hour charges 
are pro - rated in 15 minute 

increments.  
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Many thanks to Shannon Funk who has created 

and donated the signage for the SNGMS 

Lapidary Shop, including the Shop sign and the 

Garage sale signs  He did an excellent job, and 

we appreciate it! His business is Sign Express at 
3230 Polaris Ave. #6 in Las Vegas, phone 702 -

792 -2888, and email signxpress@mac.com.  

The 

Shop 
Genies 

in use  

P
h

o
to

s
 C

o
u
rte

s
y
 o

f J
o

h
n

 
S

ta
c
k
h

o
u
s
e

 



A hearty welcome to members who joined or rejoined SNGMS during late May  
and June. We look forward to getting to know you better!  

 

Mickey Atkinson, David Barkawe, Marina Blanchard, Annie Carmicheal -Reed, Valeri Cline, Sharon Cohen, 

June Cravenn, Kevin Donovan, Andrew Duck, Joseph Langen, Terry Stockman, Romy Umholtz, Samuel 

Umholtz, Tom Umholtz, Lynda Urquhart, Michelle Whitaker, and Linda Wiles  
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If you have a July birthday please bring 

something for the refreshment table at the 

July meeting.   

 

Birthstone: Ruby  

Flower: Larkspur  

Howard Abrams, Cora Beye, Betty Calhoun, Paula Driscoll, Scott Dyer, Scott Edwards, 

Salvatore Ermocida, Tony Fetcho, Xan Goodman, Clark Hamer, Jim Jones, Fred Josephs, 

Joanna Koss, Joseph Langen, Thomas Lawlor, Andrea Meckley, George Messenger, Nelson Muniz, Joyce 

Nuell, Ellen Reeves, David Rogers, Catherine Stackhouse, Lori Stewart, Russell Stewart, Craig Tremmel,  

And Jenna Zimmerman  

The rubyôs name comes from the Latin word ruber  which means red.  Its red color is caused by the presence of 
chromium.  It is a variety of corundum, as is the saphire. Only the red corundum is a ruby, all other colors are 
considered saphires. The ruby is 9.0 on the Mohs scale.  Almost all rubys have flaws, and most are treated in 
some way before being used in jewelry.  A ruby without flaws is more valuable than a diamond of similar weight 

and quality.  

Rubys occur in many areas of the world, including the United States.  

The ruby has been thought to bring many benefits to the wearer, including health, wealth, wisdom, and luck in 
love.  


